
 STAFF REPORT 
 

DATE: September 21, 2022   
 
RE: 1721 Flagler Avenue (permit application # T2022-0336) 
 
FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Mahogany tree. 
A site inspection was done and documented the following: 
 

  Tree Species: Mahogany (Swietenia mahagoni) 
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Photo of tree trunk, view 1. 



 

Photo of tree trunk, view 2. 



 

Close up photo of decay in main trunk, view 1.  



 

Close up photo of decay in main trunk, view 2. 



 

Photo of whole tree, view 2. 



 

Close up photo of decay in main trunk, view 3. 



 

Photo showing location of tree next to structure, view 1. 



 

Photo showing location of tree next to structure, view 2. 



 

Photo showing location of tree next to structure, view 3. 
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Diameter: 28.6”  
Location: 50% (growing close to structure and entrance of office, canopy 
growth impacted by two large mahogany trees, one still onsite and one 
removed several years ago due to impacts to structure.)   
Species: 100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition: 20% (overall condition is very poor, major decay throughout 

trunk and main canopy branches, possible termite and wood borer issues.)   
Total Average Value = 56%  
Value x Diameter =  16 replacement caliper inches 
 
 
 
 

Photo of base of tree. 



 

 

Application 

 

 

 










